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MINUTES OF THE HLAA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, HELD AT THE HOWARD ROAD COMMUNITY CENTRE AT 10:30 ON SUNDAY 04th OCTOBER 2015.
	Present:

Apologies

	John Camp
 (JC)
George Callaway (GC)
Hazel Hartnett (HH)
Sue Brumby (SB)
Rose Bailey (RB)
Guy Brumby (GB)
Dave Barker (DB)
Wendy Camp (WC)

Roger Billington (RB)
Melanie Doel-Davis (MD)
	Chairman 
Vice Chairman

Treasurer 

Secretary

L/K Row Rep
Website (N Row Rep)
M Row Rep

Trading Secretary 

Q Row Rep

P Row Rep


	Item
	Discussions & Decisions
	Action & Comments

	(a)
	(b)
	(c)

	1. Welcome & Recap of last 12 months
	JC opened the meeting and gave a brief overview to the Committee and Association activities during the last year - 
With the other Associations we have fought the increase in charges attending two meetings earlier in the year.
Continued association with Moneyfields has meant a minimal increase in Shop Prices

The show was succesful despite not having as many entries as last year

Bonfire in November 14 was very succesful and a good night for all who came.


	

	2. Apologies
	We have received several apologies from Association Members as well as WC, RB & MD

	

	3. Minutes of 2014 AGM
	The minutes were recapped and accepted by those present

	

	4. Matters Rising from Previous Meetings
	Council – No information has been given with regard to if the OAP discount is to be reviewed and/or if the entitlement to it will be raised in line with other OAP discounts offered by the Council.
We received an email from Cllr Hunt after the February meeting in which the Cllr for Parks and Leisure made the decision to increase fees above the standard rate.  Cllr Hunt put forward a proposal that the increase be debated by the Council and it was agreed to do so.  The Associations have not received confirmation regarding when the Debate will be done.

The Association and Council meetings have been suspended as it has been agreed that they were not beneficial and the Council were using them to say that items had been discussed and agreed to by all. 

Security – The gates are still being left open.  It is the Council Rules that they are locked on entry and exit.  Please can everyone ensure that this happens

It has been noted that potential new plot holders have been seen wondering the Allotments, please escort them on and off the site.  Or if asked to allow them entry to the site, please ask them to come back when the shop is open.  Comment Raised that the recent letters for new Plot Holders did not state please visit the shop for help, just that on production of the letter you will be given access to the site.

	JC to chase the Council re the Debate

All

JC to speak to Council Admin to see copy of the letter to see that they say please visit the shop

	5. Financial Report
	Trading is up on prior years and the money in our accounts as of 31st August 15 is;

Normal Trading Account - £3656.84

Donations Account - £1190.02.
Depreciation has been done this year on some of the assets that we hold, the Marquee will be depreciated next year.

The donation account paid for both the pre-planning and the planning application.

HH requested that we transfer £1,300 from the Trading Account to the Donations Account to go towards the investment in the new shop.  All voted in agreement to this


	

	6. Shopkeepers Report
	Shop sales are up significantly on prior year.  £5,700 in sales as well as membership and keys 
Thank you to all Volunteers who have helped in the shop – Suzy Brumby and Terry, we are sad to lose Terry’s support but his work shifts have changed stopping him from continuing.  

If anyone would like to help in the shop please speak to the Association

The current value of the stock is £3,300 as we have been able to buy out of season to ensure the prices are lower.

Fruit Trees and Soft Fruit is now available to order (until 11th October)

Soil Conditioner our best seller last year is back in stock 

Growise, we have 50l and 75l available, but once all the 50l have been sold we would then only stock the 75l bags which are better value.

Also like to thanks Alan Mugford for assisting with the stock take again this year.


	

	7. Election of Committee
	Chairman - All agreed John Camp to remain as Chairman

Vice Chairman -  All agreed George Callaway to remain as Vice Chairman

Secretary - All agreed Suzy Brumby to remain as Secretary

Treasurer - All agreed Hazel Hartnett to remain as Treasurer.

Trading Secretary - All agreed Wendy Camp to remain as Trading Secretary 

Website - All agreed Guy Brumby to remain as Website Admin.


	

	8. Matters Arising
	Council Issues - As you are aware between March and October there are monthly reviews of the site with a member of the Committee and a Council representative, from the last inspection JC has been asked to pass on the following – which will be enforced from 2016 with Plot Holders who do not comply being issued with a letter equivalent to a DPL.

1- Paths, Plot Holders are responsible for half the path that surrounds their plot – this means you must ensure that the paths are maintained.

2- Marking of plots – in compliance with Council Rules

3- Derelict / Dilapidated sheds / greenhouses, on Health & Safety grounds the Council rep is becoming increasingly concerned with some plots structures, these must be rectified (made safe) or demolished to ensure a H&S safe environment for all

Subscriptions – All agreed that these will remain at £3.00

Website – please view this, we would like this to become a useful tool to all.  If you have recipes or ideas for what we can put on it please email it through.  

Please be aware that you do not need to ‘’log in’’ to use the site – this is for us to log on and maintain the data!!

New Shop - Plans have been submitted to the Council; due to an error on their part the Council have corrected the plans from 20” to 20’ container.  We have been informed we should have a decision by mid-October.  Once we receive the permission we can start preliminary work

1- Containers approx £3,500.00

Ferryspeed have offered us a 20’ container at a reasonable cash price.  The costing to have the container sited has yet to be confirmed.  The 30’ container will have be purchased from another supplier with the purchase price and delivery costing to be confirmed.
2- Council Funding approx £4,500.00

Council Officers D Moorman and A Humphries have both given their support for us and the new Shop Build, agreeing in principle to give us the equivalent of 3 years costing on the Toilet.  We have requested this in writing from them as well as detailing how this money will be given to us (one lump or annually)

3- Toilet & Cesspit  approx £1,500.00

PCC have previously said that the fixtures and fittings for this disabled toilet will be given to us Free of Charge (TBC).  

The Cesspit emptying as we are unable to link in directly to the sewers due to the cost will be approx £100 a year.

4- Fitting Out of the Shop approx £2,500.00

We will fit windows to the shop and build a interlink doorway between the containers.  

5- Compound approx £600.00

To allow us to hold more stock, we plan a secure external compound completely covered in mesh / wire

6- Electricity approx £900.00

‘This is on the wish list’
Written permission will be needed from the plot holders as the cable will be installed from the Alleyway at the back of L Row through to N Row via the paths.  Plan is to do this February  2016 to minimise disruption to plot holders.  

Cameras -  we would like to fit more poles up around the rear of the site on which to move our security camera.  This requires the permission of plot holders.  Currently the entry is being made through the rear of the site, and the resulting vandalism is contained to this area.  

Security – It has been reported that there has been product theft, please be aware that you are not allowed on other plots without permission and you definitely should not be taking produce.  The Council have confirmed that if evidence is given to them that this is happening the offender will be evicted.

Therefore if you see people on other plots and are willing to make a statement and stand by it we can act.  By giving this statement to JC, who will forward this on to the Council for review and action on the offender.

Price Increase – the aforementioned increase by the Council has not been debated that we are aware.  Therefore we can assume for the moment that the increase will impact us in this November invoices.  


	JC will clarify with the Council the letter being sent to prospective plot holders
JC to chase the debate through with the Council

	9.  – Forthcoming Events
	Bonfire – Application has been made to Council for our annual Bonfire on Sat 7th November.
The Bonfire will be constructed on the day and once lit will be maintained by Marshalls.

Free food and drink will be provided.

Further information to follow on receipt of the application acceptance
	

	10. Q&A with Committee

	RB Raised it that please could the ground keepers of the school playing fields be more proactive on their maintenance of the ivy and hedges as this is coming through on to L row
Suggestion made for a Suggestion Box in the current shop for ideas towards the new Shop as well as any other ideas that we could do on the site (Cook In’s / Bake offs etc)


	JC to raise this with them & the council
Box to be opened in the shop for this.

	11. AOB
	Show - Sat 20th August 2016
Wisley -  We will review and email out prospective dates for next year’s visit
Bonfire – Subject to the Shop Build – currently this occurs were we are planning the shop to be and we cannot have it on the Show Ground due to the overhanging trees.  Therefore if we commence the shop build we will not continue with the bonfires.  
AGM - End September 2016
Plant and Seed Swop - to be more casual and informal


	ALL

	12. Next Meeting
	Committee Meeting to be confirmed
	JC
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